
 
 

April 16, 2024  

Mr. Jason McGraw 
General Shale Brick, Inc. 
1845 W. Dartmouth Ave. 
Denver, CO 80110-1308 

 
Re: North Chieftain, Permit M1978014, Request for Rooney Property Reclamation Plan 

Mr. McGraw: 
 
DRMS has recently been made aware that the mining lease for a portion of the above listed permit, 
specifically parcel ID 40-231-00-004 owned by Rooney Incorporated, has expired/been terminated.  We 
understand that at this time General Shale still has access to the property for the purposes of completing 
the approved reclamation plan for that area of the permit. 
 
Please provide DRMS with the following information/items within 30 days of the date of this letter. 

1- Revised permit map showing the area of the permit contained in the above listed parcel; 
2- Revised Right of Entry for the listed parcel which specifies that General Shale still has access to 

the property for the purposes of completing the approved reclamation plan as required;  
3- A plan and timetable to ensure that the approved reclamation for the Rooney parcel is 

completed within the statutory 5 year limit pursuant to Rule 3.1.3 of the Construction Materials 
Rule.  

 
As you are aware, any modifications to the approved reclamation plan will need to be submitted to DRMS 
for approval as a Technical Revision to the permit.  If you have any questions, please contact me by 
telephone at (303) 229-9414, or by email at Eric.scott@state.co.us 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Eric C. Scott 
Environmental Protection Specialist  

cc: jason.mcgraw@generalshale.com via email 
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